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February 11, 2020 

Client File No. 5614.00 
Licence No. 3106 

Shannon Kohler 
Acting Director  
Environmental Approvals 
Manitoba Conservation and Climate 
1007 Century Street 
Winnipeg, MB R3H 0W4 
 
 
Dear Ms. Kohler: 

 
RE: Keeyask Transmission Project – Decommissioning Plan  
 
The Keeyask Transmission Project Environment Act Licence 3106 clause 41 states, “The 
Licencee shall, prior to decommissioning of the Development, submit for approval of the 
Director, a decommissioning plan for the Development”. Manitoba Hydro plans to 
decommission the KR1 Tap that was built as part of the Keeyask Transmission Project. The 
primary function of this KR1 Tap was to provide back-up construction power for the Keeyask 
Project and as the Keeyask Project comes into service this 4.98km portion of the KR1 line is 
no longer required. Therefore, please find attached a Decommissioning Environmental 
Protection Plan (DEnvPP) for the KR1 Tap. 
 
Please note salvage work is scheduled to begin in early March 2020. Therefore, a decision 
regarding approval is requested prior to March 1, 2020.  
 
Should you have any questions or require further clarification of our comments please do not 
hesitate to contact me at 204-360-3119. 
 
Regards,  
 
Original signed by James Matthewson 
 
James Matthewson 
Licensing and Environmental Assessment Department 
Manitoba Hydro  
360 Portage Ave (5)  
Winnipeg, Manitoba 
R3C 0G8 
Attachments: 1  


